Monthly Board Meeting
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP
April 3,2024

Chairman, Matt Klocke called the meeting to order at 8:15 p.m. after Reorg Meeting. Present were Matt
Klocke, Scott Peterson, David Durheim, Laurie Jorgensen and Anne Stitt. Minutes of the last Board
Meeting read. Matt asked if any objections/corrections, none stated minutes approved as read.
Treasurer’s report was read. Beginning balance $102,529.82, receipts totaled $78,632.10 and
disbursements of $810.92 for ending balance of $180,351.00. Outstanding check of $405.00 for ending
bank balance of $108,756.00. Current CD balance is $150,000.00. Matt asked if any objections or
corrections, none being stated approved as presented. Claims to be paid tonight are 7917 to 7929.
Discussion held on transfers between funds (i.e.: Rd & Bridge, Zoning, General, Fire,etc.), and that as
long as bank account itself has funds there is no reason to transfer between funds, also stated that MN
Statute does not allow for transfers between funds unless Supervisor’s have approved this prior to the
transfer.

Public Comment Period:
e None

Special Visitors:
e None

Old Business:

e Discussion was held on the Proposed Zoning Ordinance; we had two people attend the Public
Hearing. There was no opposition. Motion by David to approve the Zoning Ordinance as
presented with one addition of “Feed Lots — Over 50 animal units in accordance with MN 7020
under the interim use section. Scott made a second. Motion carried 3-0. Matt asked that the
Planning Commission review the feed lots at their June meeting. Clerk will add to their agenda.
David has ordered 30 road signs and 15 posts, approx. 4-6 weeks to get.

David said that items have been removed from the Mulling Road property (Villeda).

David opened a PO Box for Township, PO Box 67 Askov — Clerk will update the website.
Discussion on the proposed sheriff’s contract. The Supervisors will review before next meeting,
Sheriff Nelson will be attending May meeting to have a discussion and answer questions.

e Clerk asked if she could pay for next year website fees (we are good for a year) and then get
reimbursed since Township doesn’t have credit card and the site requires one. She just had to do
that with Termaggedon (legal) license fee purchase of $115.00. That will be fine.

New Business:

e 4/16 is the Board of Appeal, 3:00 at the Askov Community Center. Mett has a list of rules that
should be provided to the residents.

¢ Road Inspection will be 5/1 at 5:00 p.m., starting at the Askov Community Center. Meeting will
start after Road Inspection is completed.

Meeting adjourned by Chairman, Matt at 9:24 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by,

P et Mot e Beo

Anne Stitt, Clerk Matt Klocke, Cha\irman




